
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

@pselvington www.elvingtonprimary.org.uk 
Our Christian value for this half term. 

Do for others what you want them to do to you. 

Matthew 7:12 Genesis 1:26-28 

 

 

Message from Mr. Buttery 
 
SIAMS Inspection 
As parents and carers are aware our SIAMS (Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist 
Schools) was carried out on Thursday 5th March 2020.  I would like to thank the parents and 
carers who met with the inspector and sent supportive emails to the school; as always this is 
much appreciated. 
The inspection was conducted by an external inspector (as rigorously as in an OFSTED 
inspection). They gathered evidence and conducted interviews, then considered their 
judgements against specific criteria, which will then be quality assured by the National Society.  
I will make you aware when the report is available; this will hopefully be prior to the Easter 
holidays… 
 
Sport Relief – Friday 13th March 2020 
Sport Relief 2020 is taking place tomorrow and we would like everyone at Elvington Church of 
England Primary School to participate by wearing their sports kit, for the entire day.  We look 
forward to seeing children in their running, football, dance, tennis or other outfit.  However, 
maybe save swimming costumes for a warmer day! 
As part of the day, each class will also be completing a Sport Relief Mile with Mr. Buttery. 
Suggested donations of £1 will go directly to Sport Relief; this will support life-changing projects 
in the UK and around the world. 
 
The Rt Revd Glyn Webster (Bishop of Beverley) 
I would like to make you aware that Bishop Glyn will be visiting our school on Friday.    
Bishop Glyn served as Rural Dean of the Deanery of York for ten years. He was appointed as 
Canon Treasurer of York Minster in 2000, and appointed as Canon Chancellor in 2003. During 
vacancies, Glyn twice served as Acting Dean of York Minster. 
It is our privilege to welcome Bishop Glyn to our school. 
 
Mr. Buttery 
Working together, we can all achieve success 

 

 

New dates appear in red. 

Spring term dates 2020 
 
 
7th – 13th March – Sponsored 
Read 
Thursday 12th March – Class 1 
Skylark Outdoor Centre 
Thursday 12th March – Parent 
Residential Meeting- NO 
HOMEWORK CLUB 
Friday 13th March – Class 3 
Cake Stall 
Wednesday 18th March – Class 
4 Skylark Outdoor Centre 
Friday 20th March – Mums in 
School 
Wednesday 25th March  - Class 
2 Skylark Outdoor Centre 
Thursday 26th March – Class 5 
Skylark Outdoor Centre 
Monday 30th March – TBC -
Easter Egg Competition 
Monday 30th March 2.40pm  - 
Commissioning Service 
Tuesday 31st March – Kings and 
Queens dress up day 
Wednesday 1st April – Year 5 & 
6 Residential. 
25-29th May – Half Term 
Tuesday 5th May- Plastic free 
day 

Times Table 

Rockstars 

Wk Date A B 
3 12/03-

19/03 
Yr 
3 

Yr 
5 

4 26/03-
02/04 

Yr 
1 

Yr 
2 

 

 

 

 

 

Coronavirus 

The Department for Education Coronavirus helpline is now available to answer questions about 
Corona relating to education and children’s social care.  Phone: 0800 046 8687 or 
email: DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk .  
 
We ask that parents encourage their children to wash their hands more frequently and for a minimum 
of 20 seconds.  Prevent children from touching their face.  Hands touch many surfaces and can pick 
up viruses, once contaminated hands can transfer the virus to the eyes, nose or mouth. From there, 
the virus can enter your body and can make you ill.  If they have a fever, cough or difficulty breathing, 
seek medical care early.  Follow the directions of your medical professional.    We are receiving daily 
Government updates and are following their guidelines within school.    
 

 

 

mailto:DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk
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Week 1 

www.elvingtonprimary.org.

uk/parents-carers/school-

meals-snacks 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Cake Stall  

To raise money for Maths resources, each class will be taking part in 

one cake stall throughout the year.  Friday 13th March will be Class 

3’s stall.  Please can children bring biscuits, tray bakes or cakes in to 

their classroom in the morning, ready to sell after Collective Worship 

on the given date.  We hope the children will enjoy baking and/ or 

running the stall and the parents and carers will enjoy tasting them!  

The PTA will be serving teas and coffees for those attending the 

Collective Worship, money realised from drinks will go to the PTA. 

Where possible, please bring change.  Many thanks. 

 

 

Aftershokz ‘Plogging’ event.  

One of our Mums, Claire, is running a ‘Plogging Event’ on Tuesday 24th March at 
3.20pm.  Plogging is a fitness trend which encourages people to stay in shape, 
while doing their own personal part to help the environment. The movement, which 
originated in Sweden in 2016, has since taken Europe by storm, spreading across 
the world as far as India and South Africa.  Plogging isn’t just good for the planet 
and mind it also gives your workouts an extra boost. When picking up litter you’re 
adding squats and stretches to your run! Anyone can Plog, all you need to get 
started is your running gear, a bag for litter, and a pair of gloves to protect your 
hands. You can also stroll if running isn’t for you.  If you would like to join in and 
help the local environment, send a text 07557 371702 to book your free places 
(limited number of medals & goody bags available for participants).  Please meet 
up after school at the Elvington Lane school gate.  Children must be accompanied 
by a responsible adult.  Please note that this is not a school event. 

 

 

Easter Egg Decorating 
 
As usual, there will be an Easter egg decorating competition towards the 
end of this half term, however, this year we will doing things a little 
differently… 
The children need to come up with an egg-cellent idea (sorry I couldn’t 
resist) and bring all the materials they will need to decorate their 
hardboiled egg/s into school.  In the interest of fairness, nothing should 
be prepared please.  
Parents/carers are invited to come into school to look at the egg display 
from 3pm - at the end of the day all eggs should be taken home.  The 
aforementioned is scheduled to take place on Monday 30th March.  

 
 

A huge thank you to 

Mr and Mrs 

Wedgewood who 

have sourced new 

treated wood, 

arranged delivery and 

worked tirelessly 

fixing the raised beds 

for the children.  Their 

hard work will benefit 

the children of 

Elvington for many 

years to come. 

Mums in School for lunch 

In a change to usual events, Mums are invited to join their child/ren for 

lunch on Friday 20th March.  The menu choice is Cheese Wrap or Fish 

with Chips, accompanied by Peas or Beans and choice from the Salad 

Bar with Chocolate Shortbread for pudding.  Please note Jacket 

Potatoes will not be available on this day. Meals are £3.26 per adult, both 

bookable and payable on ParentPay.  As the cook will have to order extra 

produce to cover this event, we must have our final numbers, 

electronically, by midnight Sunday 15th March.   Unfortunately we will be 

unable to accommodate further numbers after this time.   
 

 

Kings and Queens Dress up Day  

 

In relation to this terms Key Stage 1 topic, Tuesday 31st March is Kings 

and Queens Day.  Children in Class 1 and 2 may, should they wish, 

come dressed up.  Participation in any dress up event is voluntary and 

children can attend in their school uniform as normal.  A homemade 

crown could be a fun weekend activity!  

 

 
 

Golden Book 

Class 1 Hedgehogs – Evie Senior 

Class 2 Bears –  Max Garland 

Class 3 Bats – Harry Beevers 

Class 4 Foxes –  

Elizabeth Clarkson 

Class 5 Owls – Alex Williams 

 

Headteacher’s Award – 

Solace Nicholas-Watling 

 

Rockstar of the Week 

Ella Holderness 
Most Valuable Player 
Year 2 Thomas Skelton 
Year 4 Imogen O’Brien 
Battle Winners 
Year 4  
 
Sharing Collective Worship 
 
This is held every Friday at 
2:50pm in the school hall, parents 
and carers welcome.  
 
March 13th  Class 3 Bats 
March 20th Class 2 Bears 
March 27th Church 
April 3rd Class 1 Hedgehogs 
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